STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26874

This legislation makes a technical correction to address a lack of clarity in current code.

State law allows local governmental entities to make sole-source purchases under limited circumstances,
such as there being only one available vendor or there being only one available product or purchasing
mass-produced materials.

However, since the relevant code is in the same section as other requirements for emergency purchases, it
gives the mistaken impression that an emergency must be declared by a governing board or council before
a sole-source purchase can be made.

This law amends state code to clarify that an emergency is not required to make a sole-source purchase as
long as the local governmental entity meets the other requirements for a sole-source purchase.

FISCAL NOTE

Since this legislation is focused on cities, counties, and school districts, there should be no impact on the
state general fund. It further should not impact state or local funds, as it is a technical correction.

Contact:

Representative Jerald Raymond
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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